# TECUMSEH KIWANIS DISPATCH

August 2017 Chartered April 1961

Celebrating over 55 years of service

Diana Halstead, Pres. dianahalstead492@yahoo.com

Larry McCammon, Sec. larry\_mccammon@yahoo.com

bigcin@aol.com Cindy Cooper, Treas.

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated in improving one child and one community at a time. Meeting every Wednesday at 6pm in the Fellowship Hall of the Tecumseh United Methodist Church.

- Sept. 17 Osage City 60 year anniversary Open house from 3-5pm at the Depot 5th & Market Drop in anytime Refreshments served Displays of past and present service and activities
- Tecumseh Tecumseh Heritage Day Sept. 23
- Tecumseh New officer installation Sept. 27

Tecumseh Kiwanis Speaker Schedule		Service Hours Report	
Sept. 6 Community Dinner Sept. 13 Jan Sept. 20 Tom	Sept. 27 New officer installation	Since Oct. 2016 Kiwanis members have given 1,578 hours of meaningful service. Thanks everyone for all you do in the name of Kiwanis.	

## **Tecumseh North Courtyard**

Kiwanis members were quick to answer the call for help from Tecumseh North Elementary School Secretary, Mary Bickford. School was due to start soon and the TN Courtyard needed some TLC. Members cleaned, weeded, watered and set up umbrellas on the picnic tables, so that all would be ready for the return of students and staff for the 2017-2018 school year. Mary recently wrote a note of thanks saying ..it looks great. Teachers and students enjoy the area for eating, reading etc. Your hard work makes the area look so pleasant and inviting. We are so lucky to have you.

Thanks to all who participated in this project.

**Tecumseh Park Shelter** 

July Comm.	Dinner	Report

\$ 669.00 Income

\$ 246.15 Expense

\$ 253.71 Profit

114 meals served

### Aug. Comm. Dinner Report

\$ 917.00 Income

\$ 116.02 Expense

\$ 480.58 Profit

131 meals served

### Officers to be Installed

New club officers will be installed Sept. 27, by Lt. Gov. Tom. Officers include Lori Davenport, Pres., Lorna Boden Pres. Elect, Larry McCammon, Sec., and Cindy Cooper, Treas. Two year Board members are: Tom Sirridge, Georgia Sirridge, Debbie Barr, Pat Krug,. One year Board members are: Ken Ertl, and Mary Ertl. Thanks to all who have chosen to lead this club next year.

# Reading Reminder

We will once again be reading to Kindergarten students at Tecumseh North and Tecumseh South elementary schools. First day of reading will be Tuesday Sept. 12. We will start at 8:20 am at Tecumseh North and 8:40 at Tecumseh South. Mark your calendars if you have signed up to read this year.

#### **Kiwanis Dues**

Your 2017-2018 Kiwanis dues are due by Sept. 15, 2017. Yearly dues are \$105 ner member.

